STATE OF MICHIGAN
BEFORE THE MICHIGAN PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
NOTICE OF HEARING
FOR THE ELECTRIC CUSTOMERS OF
INDIANA MICHIGAN POWER COMPANY
CASE NO. U-20805

e Indiana Michigan Power Company requests Michigan Public Service Commission’s approval
for a power supply cost recovery reconciliation proceeding for the 12-month period ended
December 31, 2021.

e The information below describes how a person may participate in this case.

e You may call or write Indiana Michigan Power Company, Benton Harbor Service Center,
2425 Meadowbrook Rd., Benton Harbor, MI 49022, (800) 311-6424, for a free copy of its
application. Any person may review the documents at the offices of Indiana Michigan Power
Company or on the Commission’s website at: michigan.gov/mpscedockets.

e A pre-hearing will be held:
DATE/TIME: Thursday, May 12, 2022 at 10:00 AM
BEFORE: Administrative Law Judge Dennis Mack
LOCATION: Video/Teleconferencing

PARTICIPATION: Any interested person may participate. Persons needing any
assistance to participate should contact the Commission's
Executive Secretary at (517) 284-8090, or by email at
mpscedockets@michigan.gov in advance of the hearing.

The Michigan Public Service Commission (Commission) will hold a pre-hearing to consider
Indiana Michigan Power (1&M) Company’s (I&M) March 31, 2022 application requesting the
Commission to approve the reconciliation its Michigan 2021 Power Supply Cost Recovery (PSCR)
costs and revenues for the 12-month period ended December 31, 2021. I&M proposes to roll the
net actual under-recovery for its Michigan customers in the amount of $6,498,163, including
principal and interest, into its 2022 PSCR reconciliation beginning balance.

All documents filed in this case shall be submitted electronically through the Commission’s E-
Dockets website at: michigan.gov/mpscedockets. Requirements and instructions for filing can be
found in the User Manual on the E-Dockets help page. Documents may also be submitted, in Word
or PDF format, as an attachment to an email sent to: mpscedockets@michigan.gov. If you require
assistance prior to e-filing, contact Commission staff at (517) 284-8090 or by email at:
mpscedockets@michigan.gov.

Any person wishing to intervene and become a party to the case shall electronically file a
petition to intervene with this Commission by May 5, 2022. (Interested persons may elect to file



